OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS
GARNER-HAYFIELD-VENTURA COMMUNITY SCHOOLS

A special meeting (work session) of the Board of Directors of the Garner-Hayfield-
Ventura Community School District was held on December 3,2018, in the high
school media center in Garner, lowa, at approximately 6:29 p.m.

Present: Larkin, Roberts, G. Toppin, J. Toppin, Watson, and Frank
Absent: Linahon

Also present were Supt. Williams and Board Secretary Schmidt.

The discussion focused on the 2019-2020 budget and ways to decrease expenditures
in the General Fund and/or increase revenues. Staff reductions, early retirement,
program changes, shared teachers, and operational sharing were discussed. No
decisions were made.

Inasmuch as this was a working session for the Board of Education, there were no
motions made, nor formal action taken by the board at said working session.

There being no further discussion items for the board at this time, upon motion by J.
Toppin, seconded by Frank, and unanimously carried, the special board meeting
(work session) was adjourned by President Roberts at approximately 7:32 p.m.

Patricia A. Schmidt
Board Secretary



